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Metro Phoenix homebuyers continued to hold the upper hand over sellers in July, as the
local housing market showed signs of easing after a period of high demand. According to
the Arizona Regional Multiple Listing Service, the number of homes sold across the Valley
fell by approximately 450 from June, totaling 6,083 transactions. Meanwhile, the median
sale price experienced a modest dip, signaling increased opportunities for buyers.

Metro Phoenix Housing Market Favors Buyers
Amid Price Drop
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Real estate experts attribute the shift to several factors. Rising mortgage rates have
tempered buyer enthusiasm in recent months, leading to a slowdown in transactions. At the
same time, a gradual increase in housing inventory has provided potential buyers with more
options, creating a more balanced market.

“Even with the price adjustments, metro Phoenix remains attractive to buyers looking for
value in a competitive market,” said a local real estate analyst. “The reduction in home
prices, though moderate, gives buyers leverage that hasn’t been seen in recent years.”

Data from the Arizona Regional Multiple Listing Service shows that while the median home
price dipped slightly, the market continues to be influenced by broader economic factors.
Mortgage rates, which climbed over the past year, have affected affordability for some
potential buyers. At the same time, sellers who purchased homes during the peak market
periods are navigating a market where pricing strategies may need to be adjusted to attract
buyers.

Despite the decline in sales, experts note that demand remains strong for homes in
desirable neighborhoods and areas with access to quality schools, amenities, and
transportation. Many buyers are carefully evaluating properties, taking advantage of the
increased selection while interest rates remain relatively high.

The current market conditions highlight a gradual shift from the frenzied pace seen during
the peak of the housing boom. Homes are spending slightly longer on the market, allowing
buyers time to negotiate and compare options. For sellers, this means pricing strategies are
critical to attract attention without overestimating market demand.

Local economists suggest that while the market favors buyers in the short term, long-term
growth in metro Phoenix’s housing sector remains likely. Population growth, job
opportunities, and ongoing development projects continue to support demand for housing,
even as monthly sales fluctuate.

As buyers navigate this evolving market, experts recommend focusing on neighborhoods
that align with lifestyle needs and long-term investment goals. Working with knowledgeable
real estate agents and leveraging available market data can help buyers make informed
decisions in a competitive yet buyer-friendly environment.



Overall, the metro Phoenix housing market in July illustrates a gradual rebalancing, giving
buyers more options and negotiating power. While challenges such as higher mortgage
rates remain, the recent slowdown in sales and slight decline in median prices provide
opportunities for prospective homeowners looking to enter the market.


